


Mullion Parish Council Extraordinary Meeting held on Tuesday 28 September 2021 at 7.00pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present


A Gilbert 				M Rowse	
P Gilbert				Mrs L Skeites
I Harvey (Chairman)		R Willey		
J Pascoe				Mrs K Wilson	(Vice Chairman)
				


Five members of the public also attended the meeting.


The Chairman opened the meeting, advised of the fire procedures and welcomed everyone. 


1. 	Absence

Councillor H Pickett had submitted his apologies for absence.  Councillor L Higgins was not in attendance.

2.	Minutes

The minutes of last week’s meeting had been circulated, but it was agreed to defer this item to the next meeting.

3.	Declarations of Interest

None.

4.	Village Hall Custodial Trusteeship

The Chairman explained the role of a Custodial Trustee and the legal meaning.  Advice had been taken from our Solicitor and from the Charity Commission website, all of which had been circulated to the Councillors.  The Village Hall Constitution had also been circulated and the relevant paragraphs were read out at the meeting.  It was made clear that the management of the hall had no connection to the Custodial Trustee.

Concerns regarding the individual liability of each Councillor were quashed as the Custodial Trusteeship could only be held by a corporate body, for a charity.  The Parish Council simply held the title of the building with the Land Registry.  This would mean that the building could not be sold without the permission of the Parish Council.  The Parish Council would have no involvement in the day to day running of the hall, nor the management of it.

The members of the public were given the chance to speak and were keen to discuss the history of the village hall.  The Chairman advised that the history of the hall was of no relevance to this decision.  The members of the public seemed satisfied with what was being proposed as it would protect the future of the hall.

It was agreed that the future of the Village Hall would be best protected by the Parish Council being the Custodial Trustee.  It was therefore proposed by Councillor P Gilbert, second by Councillor J Pascoe and unanimously RESOLVED to agree to the Parish Council becoming the Custodial Trustee of the Village Hall.

It was further proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and unanimously RESOLVED to pay the Parish Council’s legal fees in this matter.


The Chairman closed the meeting at 7:34pm.


	

Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Chairman
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